 HARBOROUGH DISTRICT COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE MEETING

held in the Council Chamber,
Council Offices, Adam and Eve St, Market Harborough
26th April 2010

commencing at 7.50p.m.

Present:

Councillor Rook (Leader).
Councillors: Mrs. Ackerley, Dr. Bremner, Charlish, Dann, Everett and Golding.
Officers: K. Mehta, S. Smith, B. Murgatroyd, A. Paul and C. Averill.
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Spendlove-Mason
704 PORTFOLIO HOLDER ACTIVITY REPORTS

No matters arising.
705 INFORMATION EXCHANGE

Councillor Dr. Bremner commended the work that had been carried out on the development of play areas, in particular that of Welland Park and that the scheme should be considered for submission for Local Government awards. 
706 TOPICAL ISSUES
No matters arising.

707 DECLARATIONS OF MEMBERS’ INTERESTS

None were received.
708 DESIGNATED PUBLIC PROTECTION ORDER APPLICATION x 2
Alan Paul, Team Leader Community Safety, outlined the contents of the report the purpose of which was to inform members that the Leicestershire Constabulary had made an application for the Council to make two Designated Public Protection Orders, (DPPOs), one for Market Harborough and one for Lutterworth. It had submitted the evidence for making orders and set out the areas to be designated. 
The Executive considered that The Fox Inn, Lutterworth although out of the highlighted area should be consulted due to incidences of theft over the past years. Concerns were raised on the lack of inclusion of Lutterworth Countryside Park. It was considered that as a whole Harborough District is an area of very low crime and it would be beneficial for it to remain that way, the order would be a step in the right direction and should be supported.
RESOLVED that
 i) Members agreement based on the evidence provided, that the orders should be made subject to the outcome of the consultations
ii)  Members agree the proposed geographical areas shown appendix B and D refers as amended
iii)  Members agree that the process should go to the next stage for consultation and agree to consider application following consultation prior to implementation of the orders.

Reasons:
i) Both the Police and the Council are responsible for tackling anti social behaviour. National Indicator 21 is a measure of how the public perceive that the Council and the Police are dealing effectively with anti social behaviour. Section 17 of the Crime and Disorder Act 1998 requires the Council, as a duty, to consider the impact on anti social behaviour in everything it does.

ii) The report to Executive dated 18th January 2010 provided background and guidance on establishing a policy on making DPPOs and this went to full Council at its February 2010 meeting for the policy to be established.
iii) In order to prevent and minimize anti social behaviour and alcohol related disorder during the World Cup 2010 the Police wish to maximize their powers to deal with alcohol abusing offenders in the proposed designated areas.

iv) Evidence is provided in appendix A Lutterworth and appendix B Market Harborough. The proposed designated areas are shown at appendix B and D for each of the towns.
709 RESPONSE TO THE CONSULTATION ON INTER AGENCY WORKING PAPER
S. Smith, Chief Executive, outlined the contents of the report to consider and comment on a suggested response to the Inter Agency working report as issued by the Public Service Board.
The Executive NOTED the following points: Annex 3 was in draft form, the author of which is the Chief Executive Officer of Melton Council, the final version would be sent by the end of the week and copies would be distributed to Members. It was commented that Local priorities can be very different to those of the wider community and others, delivery can come from volunteer groups and care services. Local delivery will always have a more local insight into the needs of the people served. It was noted that only three Parish Councils had commented on the Inter Agency Report. 
RESOLVED: that
i) Members considered and commented on the suggested response to the consultation
ii) The Chief Executive be instructed to forward the response to the Co-Chairs of the Public Service Board.

Reasons:
The Public Service Board issued the report on Inter Agency working in February 2010 and asked initially for responses by 2nd April 2010. The deadline for responses was changed to 30th April 2010.
The Meeting ended at 8.25p.m.
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